
Portland General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon Street • 1WTC0306 • Portland, OR 97204 
portlandgeneral.com 

 

1 
 

 

April 1, 2022 
 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention:  Filing Center 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE: UM 2208 – Portland General Electric Company’s Wildfire Protection Plan 
 
Dear Filing Center, 
 

Portland General Electric Company (“PGE”) filed its Wildfire Mitigation Plan (“WMP”) for the 

2022 fire season with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (“OPUC”) on December 30, 2021.   

Per Section 5.3 High Risk Fire Zones (HRFZ), page 13, PGE stated that it will provide maps of 

its most current HRFZs, including GIS shape files, to OPUC Safety staff by April 1, 2022.  PGE’s HFRZ 

and Public Safety Power Shutoff (“PSPS”) Area Viewer are available to OPUC Staff at: 

https://pge.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/minimalist/index.html?appid=dbe7d8e26ca546d5a5b07cec35c7

1dc4.  

 OPUC staff which has been granted access to this viewer are Alex Chaney, Steve Sims, and 

Leon Grumbo.  If there are others that should be added please advise.   

Section 5.3 of the 2022 WMP also states that an interactive GIS-enabled map will be posted on 

PGE’s website (portlandgeneral.com).  The map is now active on PGE’s Wildfire Outages & PSPS page 

and includes a feature that allows customers to enter their address into the map to determine whether their 

home or business is located within an active PSPS area.  This map and layer are publicly available to 

anyone with an ArcGIS Online (AGOL) account for use in their own ArcGIS system(s).  The URL for the 

2022 PSPS Areas layer is: 

https://pge.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/minimalist/index.html?appid=dbe7d8e26ca546d5a5b07cec35c71dc4
https://pge.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/minimalist/index.html?appid=dbe7d8e26ca546d5a5b07cec35c71dc4
https://portlandgeneral.com/outages-safety/wildfire-outages
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https://services6.arcgis.com/eqsXlDArbs19VWhn/ArcGIS/rest/services/PGE_PSPS_Areas_Public/Featur

eServer/0. 

PGE appreciates all of the work that Staff and parties have done to develop Wildfire Mitigation 

rules as well as Staff’s and the independent evaluator’s reviews of PGE’s 2022 WMP.  Please contact me 

if you should have any questions about the GIS maps or weblinks. 

 

Sincerely,  

/s/ WM Messner 
William M. Messner, Esq.  
Director, Wildfire Mitigation & Resiliency 
Portland General Electric Company 

https://services6.arcgis.com/eqsXlDArbs19VWhn/ArcGIS/rest/services/PGE_PSPS_Areas_Public/FeatureServer/0
https://services6.arcgis.com/eqsXlDArbs19VWhn/ArcGIS/rest/services/PGE_PSPS_Areas_Public/FeatureServer/0

